Board Meeting of Rotary Club of Western Forsyth held on October 22, 2024
Attendees: Frank Crowell, Karen Cox, Anant Venkataraman, Richard Harrington, David Hanein, Gene Blackwelder, Dawn Vanorden
President Elect Karen Cox began the meeting by sharing that member David Kasper was the cook for our BBQ team for the Pigstock Festival in Greensboro on November 2, 2024 but his father is very sick, and he will not be available on November 2. Karen said that she would let the event organizers know that we will not have a team.
Treasurer Anant Venkataraman reported that the club has $24,780.23 in its checking account. This amount more than covers our normal expenses plus our commitments to global grants, food pantries, Hurricane Helene relief and Neighborhood Hands. The club reconfirmed our commitment for one two-thousand-dollar student scholarship this year. Anant mentioned that there had been a suggestion to move our banking to Piedmont Federal Savings Bank. The board members agreed to discuss this idea with incoming Treasurer Joey Robinson before making a decision.
Our next fundraiser is BBQ Butts. David Kasper will be available to co-chair this event with Richard Harrington. Orders should be in on November 12. Distribution of the BBQ will occur on November 23 from 10 am to 12 noon. Richard will focus more on chopped BBQ this year. The fees will be $15 for one pound of chopped BBQ, $8 for half pint of slaw and $30 for uncooked butts.
Regarding Hurricane Relief, we will accept donations through November 15. On that date, we will send out donation to the District to be matched.
Bob McGurty, Karen Cox, Joey Robinosn and David Hanein attended the recent Rotary Leadership Institute on October 19th in Mocksville.
The Rotary Foundation Dinner will be in Greensboro on November 7. The Rotary International President will be the keynote speaker. We have 14 people who  have signed up to attend. Richard has approached new members about becoming Paul Harris Fellows.
Karen reported that our recent Polio Plus Love Feast generated $864. One of our members matched this amount with a donation and the Gates Foundation matched the total two for one. With the matches, we generated $5154 for Polio Plus.
The Casino Night Fundraiser was successful generating a profit of more than $14,000. We hope to do it again next year.
Our service committee canceled our participation for Habitat for Humanity. Anant Venkataraman motioned that we donate $500 to the Foster Children Christmas Drive, The motion was seconded by David Hanein and approved by the board.

Dawn Vanorden reported that our Christmas party will be from 6-9 pm on December 17 at Maple Chase Country Club. For entertainment, Frank Crowell will perform magic, Art Blackwood will lead us in singing Christmas carols and we will have Holiday Trivia.

Membership Chair David Hanein suggested that we offer an incentive to give to the member who brings in the most new members this year. He will discuss with President Andrea Misel.  Recent Rotary resignations include Rona Klein (transferred to Clemmons Rotary), Dave Goren, Jimmy Holder and Richard Eudy.

Karen Cox adjoined the meeting at 11:42 am.
